
JUNE 2014 
 
The Cadet Supporters’ Group continues to rebuild itself with our first major back-to-back test this 
past weekend. 
 
On Saturday, 16 Cadets and NCO’s abseiled the Kangaroo Point Cliffs and the CSG organised a boat 
cruise and BBQ to follow… this was a highly motivating and successful event. 
 
Then on Sunday we backed up to provide catering for the 10th BN Battalion Parade hosted on the 
main oval of SPS. 
 
We had to provide breakfast, morning tea and lunch for approx. 180 Cadets plus their families and 
I’m pleased to report that our Group worked well as a team and I’d like commend Ash Stanke who 
stepped up to be the coordinator of this event for us and was the primary reason for Sunday’s 
success. 
 
The numbers were down on the 350+ Cadets that we were asked to cater for, but we are confident 
that with on-selling some of the left overs to a local swimming club and our regular Monday night 
Parade BBQ’s, the group will return a small but significant profit for the day. More importantly 
though, it has helped initiate friendships and the ‘bonding’ process of the CSG has begun. 
 
We would also like to acknowledge the assistance of Sarah Slade in coordinating the School’s 
support and help with the FSUR. 
 
We have circulated a Parent Questionnaire to our Cadet database to better update our (seemingly 
out-of-date) details and seek information from the parent group about their needs and what the SPS 
ACU does well… and not so well. 
 
The Cadet Unit is also preparing to contribute to the activities of Imagin8 with the OC Lt Gertner 
currently preparing a program. 
 
We meet the first Monday of each month at 7.00pm in the Cadet Shed and our next meeting is 
August 4th 
 
With regards, 
 
Paul Hardie 
CSG President 
 
 


